
PC Resolution 24-21

HANDOUT



Dear Mat Su Borough Planning Commission: 

 

South Knik River Community Council already has a Comprehensive Management Plan, it was 
adopted by the Mat Su Borough Assembly on June 17, 2014.  In the South Knik River Comprehensive 
Management Plan, it addresses issues in regards to Tourism Aviation and local residents.  Flight 
hours in the management plan are from 8am to 9pm.  The Mat Su Borough Assembly also, adopted 
a Regional Aviation Systems Plan in 2007.  In the South Knik River Comprehensive Plan, it mentions 
that flight patterns for Tourism Aviation, "All aviation activity should maintain at least a one-mile line 
of sight between the aircraft and residential homes."  You may find the information on Tourism 
Aviation on pages 45 and 46 in the South Knik River Comprehensive Plan.  I'm attaching the aviation 
pages with my email.  Current Comprehensive Plans need to be enforced, we do not need to pass 
Resolution 24-21 by giving authority to Community Councils to create management plans and 
special use districts.  Under the Community Council Resolution it states, "Community Councils are 
not the arm of the Borough."  Please vote no on resolution 24-21, to prevent abuse of power and to 
protect the public process.  I've seen too many management plans abuse the public process.  Only 
those who support the agenda in management plans are the ones who create management plans, 
while those who are negatively impacted by the management plans are left out in the planning 
process.  Alaska Helicopter Tours would be grandfathered in; therefore, Resolution 24-21 wouldn't 
solve the issue.  The Mat Su Borough should enforce existing management plans; instead, of 
creating more rules and regulation. Thank you for your prompt and courteous attention. 

 

Sincerely yours, 

Esther Huddleston 

aehuddleston@outlook.com 

907-631-8984 






